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Project Description 

The Port Bolivar Water Plant will include the construction of a new water plant in the Port Bolivar 
community.  This facility will include a 500,000 gallon ground storage tank, a 750,000 gallon elevated 
storage tank, a control/chemical feed building, controls and SCADA, chemical feed system, high service 
pumps, header piping, yard piping, fencing, driveways, and site work.  The facility will receive water 
from the existing 18” water line along US 87 and store it in the ground storage tank.  It will then pump 
the water into the elevated storage tank for pressure maintenance for the Port Bolivar community. 

 

Mitigation Justification 

This project will mitigate hurricanes, tropical storms, flooding, tidal surge, and wind damage.  The Port 
Bolivar community is situated on the Texas Gulf Coast.  The area experiences extreme weather events 
such as hurricanes, tropical storms, flooding, tidal surge, and wind damage.  The community has been 
impacted by many natural disasters over the years.  These massive storm events often result in loss of 
power and disruption to services.  The threat of the loss of the water to this community is a real 
concern.  If the water plant in Winnie that serves the Bolivar Peninsula SUD is lost or if the 20” water line 
crossing Rollover Pass on the semi temporary US 87 bridge is lost during a storm event, the Port Bolivar 
community would be without water since they are effectively at the end of the Bolivar Peninsula’s 
distribution system.  During these events, it is imperative, therefore, to have a sufficient volume of 
water storage for the community.  This could include both ground and elevated water storage for 
pressure purposes. Currently, the community has no storage facilities dedicated solely to it.   

Mitigation Actions 

The purpose of this project is to mitigate the potential damages and impacts of hurricanes, tropical 
storms, flooding, tidal surges, and wind damage.  The project will construct a new water facility with a 
500,000-gallon ground storage tank and a 750,000 gallon elevated storage tank and other related 
improvements.  This will provide a total estimated 25 days of storage for each connection in the event of 
a loss of water production or water transmission facilities.  This will ensure that the community has 
access to potable water during natural disasters and provides continued service to the beneficiaries.  
Since the facility will be located just upstream of the Port Bolivar community on the Bolivar Peninsula 
SUD transmission system, these improvements will benefit the entire Port Bolivar community. 
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